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attributes of God - part 1

1. God is infinite – He is self-existing, without 
origin

"and He is before all things, and in Him all things 
hold together." - col 1:17

the fact that God is self-existent -- that he was 
created by nothing and has always existed forever - is 
perhaps one of the hardest attributes of God for the 
believer to understand.  in our limitedness, grasping 
the nature of our limit-less God is like holding onto 
water as it rages down a river.

2. God is immutable – He never changes

“I the Lord do not change. so you, the descendants of 
jacob, are not destroyed.” Mal 3:6

God does not change.  who He is never changes.  His 
attributes are the same from before the beginning of 
time into eternity.  His character never changes – He 
never gets “better” or “worse.”  His plans do not 
change.  His promises do not change.

3. God is self-sufficient – He has no needs

“for as the Father has life in Himself, so He has 
granted the Son also to have life in Himself.” – john 
5:26



because God is self-sufficient, we can go to him to 
satisfy all our needs. we never have to worry about 
“drying up” his never-ending well of goodness, peace, 
mercy and grace.  “now to him who is able to do 
immeasurably more than all we ask or imagine, according 
to his power that is at work within us...” eph 3:20

4. God is omnipotent – He is all powerful

“by the word of the Lord the heavens were made, their 
starry host by the breath of his mouth.” – psa 33:6

it’s important to note the “anything He wills” part of 
that statement, because God cannot do anything that is 
contradictory or contrary to His nature.  hebrews 6:18 
puts it like this: “God did this so that, by two 
unchangeable things in which it is impossible for God 
to lie, we who have fled to take hold of the hope set 
before us may be greatly encouraged.”

5. God is omniscient – He is all-knowing

“remember the former things, those of long ago; I am 
God, and there is no other; I am God, and there is none 
like me.  I make known the end from the beginning, from 
ancient times, what is still to come.  I say: My 
purpose will stand, and I will do all that I please” - 
isa 46:9-10

because God is all-knowing, we can trust that He knows 
everything we’re going through today and everything we 
will go through tomorrow.  when we meditate on this 
truth, especially in light of His other attributes of 
goodness and love, it makes it easier to trust Him with 



all we have going on in our lives, from the very 
serious to the silly and mundane.

tozer writes this about God’s omniscience: “God 
perfectly knows Himself and, being the source and 
author of all things, it follows that He knows all that 
can be known.  and this He knows instantly and with a 
fullness of perfection that includes every possible 
item of knowledge concerning everything that exists or 
could have existed anywhere in the universe at any time 
in the past or that may exist in the centuries or ages 
yet unborn.”

-------

God is worth knowing.  He is worth loving.  watch for 
more of our Lord's marvelous attributes tomorrow.  
there's just too many for one day.


